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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO THE OFFICIAL
ADIRONDACK PARK LAND USE AND DEVELOPMENT PLAN

Map Amendment 2019-01

NOTICE: PUBLIC HEARING on PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO OFFICIAL ADIRONDACK
PARK LAND USE AND DEVELOPMENT PLAN 2019-01

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public hearing will be held by the Adirondack Park Agency
on May 18, 2020 at 11:00 AM pursuant to Section 805 of the Adirondack Park Agency Act,
6 NYCCR Part 617 and 9 NYCRR Part 586. The subject of the hearing will be a proposed
amendment to the Official Adirondack Park Land Use and Development Plan Map that was
requested by the Town of Lake Luzerne.

The proposed amendment involves a request to reclassify approximately 105 acres from
Rural Use to Moderate Intensity Use pursuant to the Adirondack Park Agency Act, Section
805(2)(c)(1) and 805(2)(c)(2). The area under consideration for the requested amendment
is located north of NYS Route 9N and west of Hidden Valley Road, in the Town of Lake
Luzerne.

A Draft Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement, together with a Notice of
Completion, has been prepared for this proposed action pursuant to the State
Environmental Quality Review Act and is on file at the Adirondack Park Agency
headquarters in Ray Brook, NY and is available on the Adirondack Park Agency website at
https://apa.ny.gov/about_agency/mapamendments/MA201901DSEIS.pdf

Due to the COVID-19 virus pandemic, the hearing will be conducted remote-only via a
Webex telephone/video conferencing event. If you have a computer, tablet, or smartphone,
you can join online, by going to the following address: https://tinyurl.com/MA2019-01. On
May 18, 2020 several minutes before 11:00 am, log in with your electronic device. To join
by phone, please call: 1-518-549-0500 (Local) or 1-844-633-8697 (US Toll Free) and enter
the access code: 610 716 306

The public will be given the opportunity to make a comment during the hearing, however
written comments are encouraged. Written comments on the proposed map

amendment will be accepted until June 2, 2020 and can be submitted by email to
mapamendment_comments@apa.ny.gov. Written comments may also be submitted by mail
to the address below.

Further details may be obtained by contacting: Matthew Kendall, Environmental

Program Specialist, Adirondack Park Agency, Matthew.Kendall@apa.ny.gov; (518)304-
6168.
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